## **SYNOPSIS**

## Citizen Appointment to the North Tyndal Wellfield Advisory Committee

The North Tyndal Wellfield Advisory Committee advises Town Council and the Amherst Water Utility on policy issues regarding the protection of the groundwater quality within the wellfield as well as issues contained in the Groundwater Protection Strategy and Management Plan. The Committee also ensures effective integration of current and proposed provincial government legislation through representation by staff from provincial departments, and is responsible to recommend updates to the current Groundwater Protection Plan as required.

The current Town of Amherst committee appointment term has expired. Following a call for expressions of interest staff received two applications, one from a former member of the Committee who Council feels has the most knowledge and experience regarding the mandates of this Committee.

## **MOTION:**

That Council appoint Keith Thompson to the North Tyndal Wellfield Advisory Committee for a one-year term effective April 1, 2023 to March 31, 2024.